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MEETING OF TALLAGHT AREA COMMITTEE 

25th September 2006
Motion No. 2.
Motion:
Councillor E. Maloney
“That this committee registers the disapproval of most residents in Tallaght of the increasing practise of hanging laundry/washing on balconies and seeks the introduction of a Bye-Law to prohibit such practise and seek the support of the full Council”.
Report:

The following matter was put to the Law Agent and his advice requested:-
“The high visibility of clothes drying on the balconies of apartments in the vicinity of Tallaght is a matter of great concern.  The Council has been in contact with management companies regarding the matter. Their position is that whereas this behaviour is in breach of their rules, and the lease agreements, they have great difficulty in its prevention and enforcement options are very limited.

To examine the possibility of introducing a bye-law under either the Litter Act or the Derelict Sites Act, or any appropriate act which would make this behaviour illegal on grounds of unsightliness, or any other grounds.”

The Law Agent’s advice is as follows:

“Noted. This is virtually impossible in the absence of a planning condition. Neither the Litter Acts or the Derelict sites Acts would apply nor would the Public Health Acts.

I regret that I can’t suggest any method of enforcement.”

In light of the Law Agent’s advice, a condition of the following nature could be applied in all future planning permissions to prevent the use of balconies for these purposes: 

“Balconies and terraces which are visible from a public place, shall not be used for storage or display of any items, including clothing, linens, fabrics, bicycles, household or other appliances or furniture, other than appropriate balcony furniture.

Reason: In the interest of residential and visual amenity.”
However, the enforceability of such a condition would cause great difficulties because of the large number of apartments in the County (approx 8,000), as the only recourse is to the Courts, and because of the considerable impact on the enforcement staff resources and for this reason is not considered practicable to impose.

Residents need alternatives, so there may also be a need to examine the size, design and layout of apartments to ensure availability of space for laundry/clothes drying out of public view. Consideration could also be given to requiring the provision of common laundry areas in apartment blocks, related to the number and size of the individual apartments. This could be examined in light of experience with the Tallaght Master Plan, and the proposed draft guidelines on apartment sizes about to be issued by the DoE, and should be the subject of a study, and perhaps an amendment to the Development Plan.

Unfortunately, none of the forgoing will address the problem in complexes already built, or where permission has already been granted. Further legislation may be required to address this issue.
In this connection this Council will explore further whether local Bye-Laws could be introduced under new amending legislation of the Anti-Litter code and will proactively pursue the influencing of new legislation to combat this practice, which detracts from visual amenity.

In the meantime, it is proposed to write to all existing Management Companies pointing out that this practice has the effect of depreciating the value of all apartments in a complex and for that reason they should enforce the rules of the lease.
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